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Mail OSCAR

From: Internet Mailbox Right to Information <rti@sunshinecoast.qld.gov.au>
Sent: Tuesday, 23 October 2018 13:32
To: Mail OSCAR
Subject: RE: Decision notice re OSCAR RTI application - Brisbane Road car park Mooloolaba 

Hi Greg 
 
I have spoken to my supervisor who has delegation to make an internal review decision and he agrees to your request for 
additional time to consider submitting an application for internal review. 
 
At the same time, as you have the right to seek either an internal review or an external review, please be aware that whether 
or not the Information Commissioner will accept a late external review application is of course a matter for the Commissioner 
(or their delegated officer). 
 
With respect to deferred access to certain information due to review rights of third parties, Council has not received any 
further correspondence about whether they will be seeking a review, however their review rights will end today if they have 
not applied for an internal or external review.  Please note that I had calculated that the due date for a review application will 
end today, for both OSCAR and the third parties, and I note there was a public holiday on 1 October 2018. 
 
Feel free to contact me if you have any queries or wish to discuss. 
 
Kind regards 
Victor Catchpoole | Right to Information Officer 
Corporate Governance Branch | Office of Mayor and CEO 
Sunshine Coast Regional Council 
 
Phone: 07 5420 8819 
Email: victor.catchpoole@sunshinecoast.qld.gov.au 
Mail: Locked Bag 72 Sunshine Coast Mail Centre Qld 4560  
Website: www.sunshinecoast.qld.gov.au 

From: Mail OSCAR [mailto:mail@oscar.org.au]  
Sent: Tuesday, 23 October 2018 1:09 PM 
To: Internet Mailbox Right to Information <rti@sunshinecoast.qld.gov.au> 
Cc: Internet Mailbox Sunshine Coast Regional Council <scrcmail@sunshinecoast.qld.gov.au> 
Subject: RE: Decision notice re OSCAR RTI application - Brisbane Road car park Mooloolaba  
Importance: High 
 
Hi Victor 
 
I realise that the 20 business day deadline has passed re seeking an internal review of your decision. 
 
We have an OSCAR meeting on Thursday night to confirm what we should do next; our monthly meeting cycle always made 
the 20 day response time impossible given the way OSCAR operates. 
 
I am therefore requesting that you grant us additional time for lodging a review request should the membership decide on 
such action. I think a 10 business day extension would be appropriate. 
 
I assume our repeated willingness to extend the timeframe for your decision notice (your emails of 12, 13 and 19 
September) will be reciprocated in granting this request. 
 
 
 

Best wishes … Greg 

 


